BAAL Corpus Linguistics Special Interest Group

Annual General Meeting

Lindisfarne Centre, St Aidan’s College, Durham University
March 30th 2017 at 12.50 – 13.20
___________________________________________________
Minutes
1) Apologies
· Vander Viana (Ordinary Member, Stirling), Lise Fontaine (Treasurer, Cardiff), Benet Vincent (Web Editor), Coventry University. 
2) Minutes of last meeting
· Action: Issues regarding lengths of terms of office raised and proposed changes to the constitution. Discussed and agreed with members. To be discussed at next AGM. Discussed and agreed at SIG AGM, March 30th 2017 (see Point 5 below) 
· Action: Update the website which has been addressed. Discussed and update provided (see Point 4 below)
· Action: Hold the AGM at the SIG event and not at BAAL Agreed and implemented at the Corpora and EAP SIG event, Durham on March 30th 2017. 
3) Membership
· 150 members (approx. as per the last SIG report, led by Vander Viana, Stirling and Acting Convenor, 2015-16). Approximately two-thirds were based in the UK and Ireland (Germany, Italy and Japan were the main other countries represented). 
· Discussed the need to increase membership and how this might happen through SIG events and the SIG track strand at the annual BAAL conference. 
· Gained two new members from the Durham event. 
Action: Take forward how to increase membership with the SIG committee. 
4) Website and Web Editor
· Benet Vincent (Coventry) volunteered as Web Editor in 2016 and under his direction and in line with BAAL SIG recommendations and guidance, the website has been updated e.g. BAAL logo added, an ‘About’ page created including info on committee and links to the Constitution and roles and responsibilities of the committee members. The ‘Contacts’ page includes Convenor’s details and a ‘Minutes’ page also features. http://baal-clsig.weebly.com 
· The SIG is grateful to Benet for taking up this role. 
Action: Twitter details to be added.
5) SIG committee members’ terms of office and proposed changes to the Constitution
· At the previous AGM, an issue with terms of office was flagged up.  It was highlighted that the Convenor and Treasurer were functioning as 3-year posts, which is common practice across the SIGs according to Caroline Tagg, (SIG Coordinator) but which was contrary to what was stated in the Constitution. Therefore the Committee agreed to propose a change to the Constitution and both the Convenor and Treasurer posts were changed from 2 to 3-year posts in the Constitution document.
· To facilitate easy transitions when the terms of office are up, it was also agreed that the current Convenor (Bróna Murphy) and Treasurer (Lise Fontaine) will stagger their leaving dates so as to facilitate an easy transition for those coming in new to the roles. Bróna (as Convenor) will stay until December 2017) and a new Convenor will begin in January 2018 (election TBC). Lise Fontaine (as Treasurer) will end her term of office in October and a new Treasurer will take over in November (election TBC). Both Lise and Bróna have agreed to remain in the background for a transition period while the new Convenor and Treasurer settle in. The SIG is very grateful to Lise for suggesting and agreeing to stay on so as to help facilitate banking hand-over. 
Action: The Convenor to check what the usual practice is for election to posts.  
· There were no changes to the ordinary members. They remain as 2-year posts. 

· It was also noted that in addition to the current Convenor and Treasurer posts coming to an end, the post of Communication Officer, Meetings’ Secretary, ordinary members are also coming to an end. 

Action: To flag this up with committee and confirm leaving dates. 

6) Finances
· “The balance of the SIG bank account as of March 23 2017 is £2034.22. The account is in a healthy state and I think it is good to aim to maintain a running balance of £1000 minimum. I recommend that we discuss having an additional committee role as a second Treasurer to facilitate changing committee roles with a bank signatory status”. (Lise Fontaine, Treasurer). 
7) Ideas/proposals for future events 2017-18
e.g. Corpus linguistics and stats, other events around corpora and EAP were also proposed but there were no volunteers at this point. 
